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ASHRAE ACTION


ROANOKE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER





(� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org" ��www.ashraeroanoke.org�)                  January 2007





January Meeting 





Tuesday, January 16, 2007


Dinner Meeting at the


Hotel Roanoke


110 Shenandoah Avenue  


Roanoke, VA





TOPIC:  


“Green Design & Sustainability


Un-definable Success in a Defined World”


Speaker: 


E. Mitchell Swann, P.E., MDC Systems, LLC. 


ASHRAE Distinguished Lecturer





MEETING AGENDA:





5:30 PM to 6:30 PM - Social Hour (Cash Bar)





6:30 PM - Dinner





7:30 PM - Program and Business Meeting





Cost of dinner is $20.00





Reservations must be made no later than Noon on Friday, January 12 to:





Suzanne Perry


E-mail:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:sdperry@trane.com" ��sdperry@trane.com�


Phone:  540-563-2828





Tip:  Make your reservation online at our Web Site, see link below





� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration.htm" ��http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration.htm�














President's Corner








“The ASHRAE Promise: A Sustainable Future” – Terry Townsend, ASHRAE President, 2006-2007


�Happy New Year!





We had a great joint meeting last month with ASPE to close out the 2006 year. There were seven Past Presidents of the Roanoke Chapter that joined us for our luncheon meeting in their honor.  Mark Platt from Multistack, LLC came down from La Crosse, Wisconsin, to give an excellent talk about Condenser Water Heat Recovery. This was a good topic as it related to both the HVAC field as well as the plumbing field. Mr. Platt gave an outstanding presentation. Thanks to the staff at Trane for helping bring Mr. Platt to Roanoke.





This month we have an exciting joint meeting on tap once again, this time at the Hotel Roanoke. Mitchell Swann, an ASHRAE Distinguished Lecturer, will be joining us to speak on “Green Design & Sustainability – Undefinable Success in a Defined World.” The local chapter of AIA will be joining us for this meeting. I sent a flyer out last week to all chapter members providing details for this meeting. This flyer is also attached in this newsletter and I strongly encourage everyone to attend, in particular because this presentation is related to the theme of sustainability, which ASHRAE President Terry Townsend is strongly promoting this year. As I have stated before, our Chapter is afforded a great opportunity in having Mr. Swann come to speak. It is not often that we are able to get an ASHRAE Distinguished Lecturer for our meetings, so please take advantage of this opportunity and sign up to attend! Since this meeting is at the Hotel Roanoke this month and we are expecting a large crowd, please sign up by noon on Friday, January 12th!





Looking ahead to February, we will be having another joint meeting, this time with ASCE, as we try to meet with local chapters of other societies during Engineers Week.  Mark Courtney of the Virginia Department of Professional and Occupational Regulation will be joining us to speak about some of the new continuing education requirements for engineers in Virginia. 





Best Wishes in 2007!


Andy Fuller











	











Spotlight On … This Month’s Speaker


E. Mitchell Swann has over 20 years of experience in the areas of management, engineering and construction for a wide array of clients in diverse industries in the USA and abroad.  Mr. Swann’s career has included dispute resolution, consultation, forensic analysis, engineering design, construction, commissioning, validation and troubleshooting for complex mechanical, instrumentation, electrical and control systems for high-tech industrial, institutional and commercial clients.  Mr. Swann's experience has included system design from concept development through construction, operations troubleshooting, master planning and expert witness consulting.  He has served as liaison between the design and construction team during multiple projects and has been responsible for the successful field execution of the design intent, the start-up of critical building systems.  He is well versed in the various types of project execution approaches from traditional bid\spec to design\build and has prepared proposals and scope documents for all types of projects. 





Mr. Swann has authored several articles on issues in professional practice including the “Standard of Care and Consequential Damages” and is a co-author of the “ASHRAE Survival Guide to Design\Build.”  Mr. Swann is active in several Technical Committees within ASHARE, including TC 1.7-General Business, Management and Legal Education, TC 2.8-Sustainable Design, TC 9.10-Laboratory Systems and TC 9.11-Clean Spaces where he served as Chair for two terms.  He is also a member of ISPE and the ABA where he is vice-chair of the Alternative Dispute Resolution Section Committee on Construction.





Mr. Swann will be speaking on Green Design and Sustainability.  The marketplace has embraced ‘sustainability’ as a value-added feature in design, construction and operations.  However, sustainability is not necessarily a ‘line item’ technology which can be added or deleted at will like the substitution of ceramic tile for sheet vinyl.  If sustainability is value-added, then it is desirable and as such, would be designated as a term of the project contract.  If so, what parameters should be used to measure compliance with that portion of the contract?  Given the interrelationship of design, construction and operation on actual building performance, how are these interrelationships factored into the issues of contract compliance? If sustainability does have a value, a failure to achieve ‘it’ in a completed project should diminish the project value relative to the contract.  A loss of value relative to the contract could establish grounds for compensation for that loss.  How is that value to be measured and how is the loss of same to be compensated for? The program will identify and analyze the typical issues which impact the achievement of sustainable design and operation and provide a framework in which to assess value for those issues.








ROANOKE CHAPTER ASHRAE





2006– 2007 OFFICERS and GOVERNORS


			Phone:	Email:


President	  Andy Fuller		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�		


Pres. Elect	 Patrick Castelvecchi	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com" ��pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com�			


Vice Pres.	Brian Coffield		540-857-3100	�HYPERLINK "mailto:bcoffield@hsmm.com"��bcoffield@hsmm.com�


Secretary	David Roller		540-265-4444	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rfanning@lpa-inc.com" ��dlr@whoeng.com�


Treasurer	Daniel Lieber		540-857-3100	�HYPERLINK "mailto:dlieber@hsmm.com"��dlieber@hsmm.com�


Governor	Rodney Fanning	540-342-1816	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rfanning@lpa-inc.com" ��rfanning@lpa-inc.com�


Governor	James Sledd		540-344-5200	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jamess@eeiroan.com" ��jamess@eeiroanoke.com�


Governor	Jason Price		540-342-5498	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jason.price@ielectric.com" ��jason.price@ielectric.com�


Governor	Jeff Wolfe		540-563-2828	� HYPERLINK "mailto:grg@sfcs.com" ��jkwolfe@trane.com�





		


2006 – 2007 COMMITTEE CHAIRS





		Phone:		Email:


Shenandoah


Section	  Mark Rogan			�HYPERLINK "mailto:mark.rogan@mcquay.com"��mark.rogan@mcquay.com �


Membership	  Mike Wright		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:mwright@hsmm.com" ��mwright@hsmm.com�


Student


Activities	Chris Beverly		434-947-1901	�HYPERLINK "mailto:cbeverly@wileywilson.com"��cbeverly@wileywilson.com�





Technology


Transfer	  Brian Coffield		540-857-3100	�HYPERLINK "mailto:bcoffield@hsmm.com"��bcoffield@hsmm.com�


Historian	  Chris Beverly		434-947-1901	�HYPERLINK "mailto:cbeverly@wileywilson.com"��cbeverly@wileywilson.com�





Resource


Promotion	  Jason Fulop		434-823-2390	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jason@breeden-collier.com" ��jason@breeden-collier.com�


Newsletter	Patrick Castelvecchi	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com" ��pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com�


Homepage	  James Sledd		540-344-5200	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jamess@eeiroan.com" ��jamess@eeiroanoke.com�     





						





Keep Some Money in Your Wallet This Winter 





WASHINGTON DC – The average American family spends $1,900 a year on energy bills, much of which goes to heating and cooling our homes. Consumers can save as much as 20 percent annually on total energy costs – and reduce their environmental impact – by following four simple recommendations from the government's Energy Star program. ��These four steps will help you "H.E.A.T" smartly while reducing home energy consumption and environmental impact this winter:





Home Sealing. Seal air leaks and add insulation – paying special attention to your attic and basement, where the biggest gaps and cracks are often found. This will keep warm air inside where it belongs and help your equipment perform more efficiently. 





Equipment Maintenance. Dirt and neglect are the number one causes of system failure. Get a check-up of your heating system to make sure it's performing efficiently and safely. Clean or replace your system's air filter to help lower energy bills and maintain better indoor air quality. 





Ask for Energy Star. Look for the Energy Star label when purchasing products. If just one in 10 households bought Energy Star qualified heating and cooling products, the change would keep 18 billion pounds of greenhouse gas emissions out of our air. 





Thermostat Use. Install a programmable thermostat to save energy during times when you're home or away. When properly used, a programmable thermostat can save as much as $150 a year in energy costs.





There is also an easy way for businesses and other organizations to save 10 percent or more on their energy bills this winter: turn down the heat. Many businesses operate their heating systems 24 hours a day, even when no one is using the facility. If businesses cut back just one hour of operation out of every 12, their energy savings could equal about eight percent. If every business in the United States saved 10 percent on their energy bills, Americans would save about $10 billion and reduce greenhouse gas emissions equivalent to those from 15 million vehicles.





For ideas to improve your home's energy efficiency with Energy Star: �HYPERLINK "http://energystar.gov/home"��http://energystar.gov/home��� HYPERLINK "http://www.energystar.gov/index.cfm?c=business.bus_winter" ���EPA also encourages organizations to look at five commonly overlooked areas to save energy: � HYPERLINK "http://www.energystar.gov/index.cfm?c=business.bus_winter" �http://www.energystar.gov/index.cfm?c=business.bus_winter�





Contact Information: Enesta Jones, (202) 564-4355 / � HYPERLINK "mailto:jones.enesta@epa.gov" ��jones.enesta@epa.gov�











BOARD OF GOVERNORS MEETING





Tuesday


January 16th, 4:30 PM


HSMM














Liquid Cooling Guidelines Available


IT Heat Load Solution Discussed in New ASHRAE Publication


ATLANTA – Heat loads generated by IT equipment can present significant problems for data centers by introducing effects such as decreased equipment availability, wasted floor space and inefficient cooling system operation. One solution, liquid cooling, is described in detail in ASHRAE’s new publication, Liquid Cooling Guidelines for Datacom Equipment Centers.





Liquid Cooling Guidelines for Datacom Equipment Centers covers a broad range of liquid cooling topics such as facility cooling systems, facility piping design, liquid cooling implementation for datacom equipment, liquid cooling infrastructure requirements for chilled water systems, and liquid cooling infrastructure requirements for technology cooling systems.





The book is the fourth in a series written by ASHRAE Technical Committee 9.9, Mission Control Facilities, Technology Spaces and Electronic Equipment.  “The book incorporates the experience of liquid cooling from the mainframe days,” says Roger Schmidt of IBM and chair of TC 9.9. “Liquid cooling is a proven technology, and the book provides a good central source of liquid cooling information from the datacom equipment to the facility level.”





The cost of Liquid Cooling Guidelines for Datacom Equipment Centers is $49 (ASHRAE members, $39) and is available in print and download versions.  To order, contact ASHRAE Customer Service at 1-800-527-4723 (United States and Canada) or 404-636-8400 (worldwide); fax 404-321-5478; by mail at 1791 Tullie Circle NE, Atlanta, GA 30329; or visit the Bookstore at �HYPERLINK www.ashrae.org ��www.ashrae.org�.








Electronic Newsletter





Any member with material to submit for inclusion in the monthly newsletter


may send the information to:





Patrick Castelvecchi


HSMM


1315 Franklin Road


Roanoke, VA  24034





E-mail:  pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com


Phone:  540.857.3100


Fax:  540.857.3180





This is your newsletter.  We welcome your contributions and commentary.





Material can include letters to the editor, member news, upcoming events, comments on chapter programs or issues, etc.











ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS





The Chapter will be publishing a Chapter Directory this year! 





Please contact Patrick Castelvecchi if you would be interested in purchasing some advertising space in the directory. (Chapter reserves the right to edits advertisements for size and content) 





Anyone with questions or anyone wishing not to have their information published please contact Patrick Castelvecchi at 540.857.3100 or �HYPERLINK "mailto:pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com"��pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com� by November 10.








Attention Members:


Interested in paying in advance for ASHRAE MEETINGS?


Interested in saving money on the cost of meetings?


If the answer to one or both of these questions is yes, have we got a deal for you!!


The Roanoke Chapter of ASHRAE is continuing the STAR (Season Tickets for AshRae) program.





Purchase tickets in advance to ASHRAE meetings at a reduced rate:


3 meetings -- $40 (A $5 SAVINGS)


6 meetings--  $75  (A  $15 SAVINGS—THAT’S 6  MEETINGS FOR THE PRICE OF 5 !!)


 


CONTACT Dan Lieber FOR DETAILS.











Upcoming Monthly Meetings:








�





February 27th – Professional Licensure Requirements and Responsibilities in Virginia















